
Central Health's 
BETTER™ Program

CAN YOU TELL ME ABOUT THE ROLE OF
THE PREVENTION PRACTITIONER (PP)?

The BETTER Program focuses on prevention and screening of cancer, diabetes, heart disease and
associated lifestyle factors (diet, physical activity, smoking, and alcohol). This program is offered by
Central Health’s Chronic Disease Prevention and Management department, in partnership with
Gander Medical Clinic and is open to clients between 40 and 65 years of age. 

I promote The BETTER
Program to health
professionals and the
community, in an office
setting or at community-
based meetings. Health
surveys are provided to
clients, and once the
surveys are returned
clients are admitted to
the program and the
surveys are processed. I
then meet with the client
to review survey results
and arrange any overdue
screening such as

bloodwork, breast or colon
screening, pap tests, blood
pressure monitoring, etc.
Clients often set goals to
improve lifestyle factors
which decrease the chances
of developing chronic
diseases. Follow-up is then
completed based on
individual needs to ensure
clients have completed
screening and received
support in meeting their
goals.

HOW LONG HAVE YOU BEEN IN
THE ROLE AND WHAT DO YOU
ENJOY ABOUT BEING A PP?

I started this position in September
2021. I was concerned when taking
this position because the program
was new, and I wasn’t sure I would
find job satisfaction. However, the
job has been very rewarding!!
Helping clients identify and
complete screening needs, as well as
setting lifestyle goals and informing
them of the resources available has
been awesome. 

Clients have been so thankful for the
program and the support it provides.
I feel we have already made a
difference in the lives of many
clients. It is comforting to know that
we have been able to catch
abnormal test results because of the   
recommended screening. For
example, clients with out-of-date
pap screening have received an
abnormal result which would have
gone undetected if not for this
program recommending the
screening.

MICHELLE PARSONS
Prevention Practitioner



What are the benefits of the BETTER program?

The BETTER program gives clients an opportunity to
discuss things such as lifestyle factors that they often do
not get an opportunity to discuss in a doctor’s
appointment. For example, clients will discuss healthy
eating, physical activity, smoking and alcohol related goals
they may have for themselves and I will provide them with
any needed support for this. I have helped clients of the
program access the supports they require to meet their
goals which often they are not aware of or find difficult to
navigate!
I have been surprised with the number of clients who do
not have screening up-to-date because they were not
informed of screening schedules, not aware of the ability to
self-refer to available programs offered (i.e. Breast and colon
screening) or they feel they cannot make appointments
with physician to arrange screening when they are not sick. 

How can someone participate in the BETTER program?

Clients can self-refer by calling 651-6261 or emailing
better@centralhealth.nl.ca or be referred by their health
care provider. We encourage clients to spread the word
and fortunately I have received many referrals from word of
mouth. 
My office is in the Breast Screening Clinic on Roe Avenue in
Gander and I promote the program to the clients I see
there as well. These clients can, at that time, indicate
whether they would like to participate in the program, and I
will provide them with a health survey. One day per week I
work at the Gander Medical Clinic and patients attending
the clinic who are 40 to 65 years of age are invited to
participate in the program.

I have been pleasantly surprised by the benefit of the program and very much enjoy working

with Michelle who is EXCELLENT. She is very much a breath of fresh air in the clinic and that

is not to say the Clinic Air is Stale!!...She very much adds to the clinic when there.

When I say I am surprised, I mean I already do a lot of what Michelle does already in my own

practice, but she has shown me that there are always people that you didn't reach along the

way. She has very much benefitted my patient population and has been a direct asset in

promoting their better health. And these are still early days. -  Dr. Tony Gabriel

Pictured right to left: Michelle & colleagues at Gander Medical Clinic, Dr. Tony Gabriel & Mary

Meet Maisie, BETTER
Program Participant

I heard about the Better program from
Michelle Parsons when I was at the
Breast Screening Clinic for a
mammogram. I think it is a great
program, especially for people like me
who put their health on the back burner.
I was really captivated by what Michelle
was telling me about the program, so I
decided to join. It was a great decision
for me because I found out I have high
blood pressure which I wouldn’t have
known if it wasn’t for this program. I also
had a colonoscopy, bloodwork and a
pap test which was long overdue. Since
then I have recommended the program
to some of my friends which they said
they haven’t heard about it. This
program should be more publicized so
more people can find out more about
their health. - Maisie


